SCOULTON NEWS

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

PARISH CLERK: Heidi Frary Tel 01603 759215 Email hefrary@googlemail.com

Due to Covid-19 the Village Hall is closed. The Parish Council are still meeting via 'Zoom' until the Village Hall is able to re-open. The public are very welcome to attend these virtual meetings and the meeting link will be included on the agenda. The agenda is available a week before each meeting either from the website or by email from the Clerk.

At the last meeting we discussed various Highways issues and also the consideration of the purchase of a defibrillator for the Parish. Even with grants, this is a large expense and will impact on the amount that people will pay in their Council Tax. If you feel strongly about the purchase of a defibrillator please contact the clerk with your comments.

OTHER NEWS

We are very sad to have to inform you of the death of Zena Rowland in August. She was a Parish Councillor and active member of the community taking many roles over the years. I fondly remember her great support when I became Clerk to the Council more years ago than I care to remember. She was always keen to help in any way she could, and was sadly missed when she moved out of the village last year. Our thoughts and prayers are with her husband and son at this sad time.

Heidi Frary, Clerk to the Parish Council

Norfolk Churches Cycle Ride

Julia and Tony Grover completed their Cycle ride on September 12th. They visited 27 churches in the area between Eaton and Hempnall (although 'cheating' in the van to avoid riding down the A140). Thanks to all our sponsors who helped us to raise £165.

Julia Grover

SCOULTON VILLAGE HALL NEWS

The Village Hall is currently closed. To book the village hall when it re-opens please call the bookings clerk, Kevin Stevens, on 01953 558734 or email scoultonvillagehall@gmail.com. Follow us on facebook @ScoultonVillageHall

The Hall remains closed for the time being.

Members of the committee are keeping the Hall clean and tidy.

New committee members are needed.

When the Hall re-opens there will be a vacancy for a cleaner.

For information about either of these roles please contact Tony Grover 01953 483654

Members of the Committee have met in the Car Park to make the draw for the monthly 100

Club. Winners were the following

May Ticket No 46 (£25) and No 15 (£15)

June Ticket No 58 (£25) and No 16 (£15)

July Ticket No 58 (£25) and No 94 (£15)

August Ticket No 86 (£25) and No 26 (£15)

September Ticket No 15 (£25) and No 102 (£15)

Julia Grover

The Chair of the Parish Council is the Editor of Scoulton News and can be contacted via the Clerk: Heidi Frary, 92 Norwich Road, Barnham Broom Norwich NR9 4BU or hefrary@gmail.com